
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

MINUTES 
ALEXANDRIA HISTORICAL RESTORATION AND PRESERVATION COMMISSION 

8:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, Nov.11, 2015 

Lloyd House, 220 North Washington Street 
      

 
In Attendance:      Barnes, Commisso, Edouard, Heiden, Sennewald,Sprinkle 
Excused:      Batey, Murphy, Yianilos 
City Staff:      J.Lance Mallamo, Director, Office of Historic Alexandria 
                             Catherine K. Miliaras, Urban Planner, Historic Preservation, Planning&Zoning 
                             Department 
Guests:      Charles Trozzo 
        
       

 
 

Chairman John Sprinkle called the meeting to order at 8:02 a.m. 
The Minutes of the Oct.14, 2015 meeting, as amended, were motioned by Robert Sennewald, 
seconded by Michael Commisso and approved unanimously. 

  
 
       
      ALEXANDRIA ALLEYS SURVEY 
 
       Michael Commisso reported that about 45 people attended the last meeting and that Nat. Park Service  
       funded the lunch. The next meeting will be Nov. 19. 
 
                 

POTOMAC YARD METRO STATION 
 
Four new members to the Potomac Yard Work Group will provide input to the existing project design 
& community. 
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WATERFRONT PLAN 
 
Robert Sennewald recommended that everyone should go on the Waterfront Plan website, which he 
suggested is extremely well done. 
 
He described the work with Indigo Hotel, Robinson Terminal South and the potential parking 
situation on Union and Lee Streets, which may be a major concern. Although it is easier to park, no 
increase in parking has been accomplished. He suggested that an aggressive enforcement 
presence is needed. 

 
EASEMENTS 
 
 
HARC REPORT 
 

   
OHA REPORT 
 
 Lance Mallamo described the process being used to preserve the timber of the newly excavated 
Carlyle Warehouse. 
 
Annual letter for next meeting… 
 
 
PLANNING & ZONING REPORT 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
John Sprinkle reported on the annual report. 
 
 
NEXT AHRPC MEETING DATE 
 
The date of the next meeting was set for Wednesday, Dec.9, at 8 a.m. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:52 a.m. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
J.Lance Mallamo, Staff to the Commission 
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